

HIGH VALLEY COUNTRY CLUB PO BOX 427 PACKWOOD, WA 98361

A Message From Your Board of Trustees July 2012 See our website at www.highvalleycc.org

Announcements, Reminders & Acknowledgements

Are you on **Facebook**? Send us a friend request – *HighValley Packwood*!

Our website is **THE** place to go for information! You can read the minutes from the board meetings, view the calendar, see our organizational chart, print guest permissions slips, find contact information, and more!

Do you have an area of expertise (concrete, construction, tile work, sewing, etc.) or a passion that you would be willing to share to help better HVCC? Contact us and let us know!!

Reminder – we no longer have covenants in place. High Valley is governed by our By Laws; Articles of Incorporation; Federal, State and County law.

If you would like future newsletters emailed to you please email us your name, lot number and email address. Send the information to highvalley@lewiscounty.com

If you see *Lizzie Stobie* please be sure to thank her for weeding around the Rhodies by the parking lot and around the Clubhouse. We certainly appreciate and value her contribution to the community.

Cutter's Point Coffee donates our coffee and cups for the Clubhouse... Thank you Amidon family!

Thank you to Gary McCarty and Willy Murdock for your service to the Board of Trustees! Enjoy retirement!

Annual Meeting Summary & Election Results

Elected to the board as a result of our recent elections were Jarl Peterson, Johnny Emtman and Bob Conklin. Dennis Riebe will have first right of refusal should an opening occur.

The Membership voted to: conduct an internal audit for the 2012-2013 operating year, accept the proposed budget, have the President finalize the documents from the attorney to file with the title companies stating that we do not have covenants, and, approve the proposed members of the property committee. The minutes of the meeting are available on our website.

Introducing the 2012/2013 Board of Trustees

President – Susan Duncan; **Vice President** – Toni Just; **Secretary** – Dude Sinkey; **Treasurer/Clubhouse Trustee** – Dave Cartwright; **Golf Trustee** – Bob Conklin; **Water Trustee** – Westa Harris; **Pool Trustee** – Jarl Peterson; **Property Trustee** – Johnny Emtman; **At Large** – Dennis Riebe (Hubbert resigned on 6/16/12 due to his wife's health issues. We wish Sally well...)

Pools...

We will be looking at the pool and its operation. The goal: to maintain or improve the pool and its operations, plan for repairs and improvements and provide residents and guests with a positive experience that attracts more use. If you have ideas or feedback to the operations of the pool please let the board know what they are. It is foreseeable that there may be some minor changes while we are researching the bigger picture. Please remember to thank your pool attendants as they work hard to keep the pool in top shape for us to enjoy. Please respect the pool rules and enjoy your summer fun!

Clubhouse...

Please stop by the Clubhouse and update your family members and add a local or cell phone number to your card in our rolodex.

Did you know we have **WiFi** available for members at the Clubhouse? Inquire at the desk for the password. A huge THANK YOU to **Larry Adams** for helping us strengthen our signal!

Our *Lost & Found* collection is growing...if you have lost items please check our stash and see if someone turned it in.

Did you forget or finish your book? We have a growing selection of books and magazines so...if you need a book – take a book or if you have a book – leave a book!

What would you like to see added to the Clubhouse? New games upstairs, activities downstairs...share your ideas!

Golf Course...

The course is looking good! The broken limbs have been removed from the dog leg on #6, the greens have been plugged and sanded, a new traffic mirror has been installed for traffic going to & from holes #6, 7 & 8, and Ernie Enz refurbished the 10 hole signs for the golf course! Thank you Ernie – they look great!

HV Activities & Happenings...

The **High Valley Board of Trustees** meets on the third Saturday of each month at 9 a.m. in the Clubhouse. Meetings (with the exception of executive meetings) are open to the membership and attendance is encouraged.

High Valley Women's Club meets on the first Monday of each month @ 10:30, except on holidays. The HVWC is a social group that strives for the betterment of the community. For more information contact Sandy Conklin @ 253-740-7253. All High Valley women are invited and encouraged to attend.

Men's League is Monday evenings – be at the Clubhouse by 4:45

Women's League is Tuesday mornings – tee time is 10 a.m. Call Mary Anderson for more information at 360-494-4451

Scotch Ball is Thursday evenings – be there by 4::30 p.m. to draw for teams (one man/one woman) and get the instructions before we start.

Best Ball - the men still meet at the clubhouse each morning (7 days a week – rain or shine) to play - please arrive prior to 9 a.m.

Card Night -Play begins at the Clubhouse on Wednesday's between 6:30 and 7 and ends at 9 p.m.

High Valley Mah Jongg club plays year round. Contact Lois Enz at 360-494-5084 for more information.

Water Aerobics @ the pool Monday – Saturday at 9 a.m. FREE for High Valley members.